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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  3RD MARCH 2022.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Bill Varney, Michael Leeland, Lillian Malcolm, John Michell, Jan Goodall, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Fiorella Modolo, Community Engagement Officer, Sustrans, Tremaine Bilham, Project Leader Sustran, Dan Jeffs, Senior Designer, Sustrans, and Andy Reid, Senior Engineer, Dundee Council.
APOLOGIES: Ross Craig, Tracy Duncan.
1. PRESENTATION:  Tremaine Bilham led the presentation accompanied by Dan Jeffs and Andy Reid. Tremaine said that the project is run by Sustrans Scotland with an aim of improving the public space in the Stobswell area, by making it easier and more pleasant for people to walk and cycle there. They indicated they would be making a pocket park in Craigie Street, widening pavements and putting in tabletop crossings at the junctions of Albert Street with Balmore Street, Park Avenue and Arthurstone Terrace, and producing artworks to enhance the area’s look.  The Pocket Park in Craigie Street would be a shared space for cyclists and pedestrians with attractive planting and seating areas and it would be incumbent on cyclists to prevent collisions with pedestrians. The team were keen to have our views on whether tactile paving was necessary on its tabletop crossings into Albert Street and to ask if we thought signage was necessary in the area warning cyclists to be careful.
The team are most concerned to make the area as safe as it can be. They would welcome further feedback from us and will keep us informed of the progress they make. 

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd February 2022 were approved. 

3. MATTERS ARISING:

3. (Re Minute 3.1). Access Audit for Dundee Football Club. This has now been submitted to Dundee Football Club. No feedback yet.
3. (Re Minute 4.2). Request from Dundee United Football Club. Carole & Michael have arranged to meet them on 16th March.
3. (Re Minute 6.1.) Disability and Age Action Group. There was a disappointing attendance at the meeting Ross called. He will try again to contact the groups who have participated in the past to establish whether there is a need for the Disability and Age Action Group to be reinstated.
3. (Re Minute 6.2). Dundee Access Group advertising for more members. Anne sent an advert to Ross, and he include it in the newsletter he sent to his Dundee Partnership contacts. We also advertised for more members in the Dundee Third Sector Interface newsletters.
4. OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.  Sandy had nothing new to report.
.
4. Union Street Pedestrianisation Project. Poppy Jarratt, UNESCO city of Design, Dundee, contacted us to say that Gary Kennedy and Linsey McIntosh will be working on a co-design project for the next phase of the Union Street pedestrianisation project and will be based in a unit on Union Street. They are keen to speak to as many local businesses and users of the street as possible to discuss their new designs and they would value our input.
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

5.      ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.      Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.     Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
5.     Disability Living Newsletters.
5.     Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.    On 3/2/22 from Tracy Duncan, asking Anne & Carole to comment on their Explore Dundee Sway Presentation.
5.     On 7/2/22 from Poppy Jarratt, V and A, saying that at the car park beside the V&A they were installing state of the art charging ports for electric cars. Beside them they need housing for the electricals they need, and they invited our comments on some suggested designs of the housing. 
Bill said that they needed to put on a contrast material to differentiate between the pathway and the pillars. He will visit the site again.
5.     On 9/2/22 from Scotrail sending Changes to the ScotRail Assisted Travel Telephone numbers.
5.     On 15/2/22 from Caley McDowall, Jacobs, asking for disabled and older people to help with their Zebra Crossing Research Study.
5. On 15/2/22 from Inclusion Scotland who are looking for disabled drivers in the Dundee area as they are conducting 2 projects to improve the accessibility of electric vehicle charging infrastructure for disabled people.
5. On 17/2/22 from Disability Equality Scotland who are looking to recruit 2 new members for their Board of Directors - a Convener and a Director.
5. On 24/2/22 from Dorothy Wilson, sending a recording of Disability Equality Scotland’s webinar about Disability Awareness on Public Transport.
Dorothy attended the webinar and Anne listened to the recording. Representatives from bus, train, air, and ferry transport all talked about the disability training given by their company. Both Dorothy and Anne were impressed with the thoroughness of the training.
5. On 24/2/22 from Anne Farrow sending the Scottish Government Consultation on Pavement Parking.
5. On 25/2/22 from Poppy Jarratt, UNESCO City of Design Dundee team, asking for our advice re plans for Union Street Pedestrianisation Project.
6. A.O.B. 

6. Carole said that the entrance to Victoria Park had been given a new tarred surface. She had previously complained that the grass surface got too muddy when it rained. 
6. aa
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING.

Our next Zoom meeting of Dundee Access Group will be on Thursday 7th April 2022. Ian Buchanan, Disability Equality Scotland, has asked to come to our meeting to give us a general update about DES and have a chat.
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